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1995  11.8 Miles National Long Distance Championship 
History of the Coronado Around-the-Island Swim 

Sunday, August 20, 1995

The meet entry form stated that there was a total seven hours time limit for the 11.8 mile solo 
open water event. This time limit was a contractual agreement with the USMS Long 
Distance/Open Water Committee made at the 1993 convention.  All swimmers were required 
to finish within the seven hour time limit to receive awards.

However the event also had a contractual agreement with the swimmers to start on time at 7:30 
am due to concerns about tidal flow changes and safety. The event did not start on time due to 
Zodiacs and boat drivers showing up late and the fact that the course Marshal’s boat died and 
would not start.  Safety was a real concern.  Finally, the Zodiacs and operators arrived, but were 
late in arriving.  The event was scheduled to start at 7:30 am, but did not start until at least 8:07 
am, 37 minutes late.  As stated in the meet evaluation “time and tide waiting for no man” – 
which caused some slower swimmers to not reach the Zuniga orange buoy before the tide 
changed. This made the course more difficult for slower swimmers and was the reason for the 
original mandatory 7:30 am start time. 

Swimmers who finished past the 7 hour time limit were allowed to receive their awards due 
to the late start time and change in conditions of the course.

 
























